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Every Sunday we remember our loved ones or celebrate a blessing.  We 
would like to have you fill out this form, attach your check and put it in 
the plate or mail it into the office, attention Janet.  Please print clearly and 
make your check payable to Caroline Church. 
 

Altar Flowers                                         Sanctuary Candle 
 

Other major funds you may donate to are: 

Remembrance Fund ___      Organ Fund  ___      Fr. Jim’s Fund ___ 

Churchyard Fund     ___      Building Fund ___   Operating Fund ___ 
 

The Sunday you would like it mentioned at the altar: ___/___/____ 
 

In loving memory of                                                         In thanksgiving for   
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Given by: ____________________________________________ 
 
If you would like a card sent to the family of the one you are remem-
bering and/or celebrating, please fill out the following:   
    
 
_____________________________________________________ 
        
_____________________________________________________ 
 
 _____________________________________________________ 
 

Donation amount:  $___________ 

 
“I thank my God every time I remember you.” 

 

Philippians 1:3 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to remember in prayer, 
those who are serving in the Armed 

Forces. 
 

Michael Cardamone, Mike Hanna, 
Adam Fullerton, Roy Raguso, Kevin 
O’Donahue, Kevin LoRusso, Mela-

nie & Don Gonzalez,  
Andrew Gaebelein 

 
May God protect them, bless them, 

and bring them home soon.   

Let us keep the 2015  
Confirmands in our prayers:   

 
Elyse, Andrew, Gracie and 

Margaret 
  

May God bless them and 
guide them during their  

journey. 

1   

and 

Announcements 
 

May 31st, 2015 
 

Trinity Sunday 
   
    
    

Caroline Church of Brookhaven 
One Dyke Road 

Setauket,  New York  11733 
Telephone:  631-941-4245 

Fax:  631-941-0280 
Web site:  www.carolinechurch.net 

 
The Rev. Canon Richard D. Visconti, Rector 

E-mail:  rvisconti@carolinechurch.net 
The Rev. Dr. Farrell D. Graves, Priest Associate 

E-mail:  fdgraves@icloud.com 
 

 Janet Giacomini, Rector/Parish Secretary  
Parish Office E-mail: office@carolinechurch.net 
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Calendar 
This week: 
5/31 Sun Prayer & Praise Music 
  CAR WASH in parking lot TODAY! 
  11:00am Joyful Noise Choir rehearsal 
  4:00pm Youth Group meets in the ‘Cave’ 
6/1 Mon 4:15pm Staff Meeting 
  6:45pm ‘Explore the Word’ Bible Study 
  7:30pm Home Bible Study in upper Parish House 
6/2 Tues 3:30pm Soup Kitchen at CCUM 
6/4 Thurs 10:30am Pastoral Team to Sunrise Assisted 
  12:00pm H.E. & Healing Service 
  7:00pm Senior Choir rehearsal 
6/5 Fri 4:00pm Wedding rehearsal 
  4:45pm 5th Grade Baking Bread in MCS building 
  5:30pm 5th Grade Instructed Eucharist 
  6:00pm Confirmation class meets 
  7:30pm OSL Healing Service at St. Cuthbert’s 
6/6 Sat CYC 30 hr Famine Lock In   
  10:30am Wedding 
 
Next Week: 
6/7 Sun 9:30am 1st Holy Communion 
  9:30am Joyful Noise Choir 
  11:15am CYC Brunch at Fratelli’s 
  5:00pm EOY Home Bible Study dinner at B. Delfyett’s 
6/8 Mon 4:15 Staff meeting 
6/9 Tues 9:00am DoK meet 
  3:30pm Soup Kitchen at CCUM 
6/11 Thurs 10:30am Pastoral Team to Woodhaven 
  12:00pm H.E. & Healing Service 
  6:30pm DAR in MCS building 
  7:00pm Sr. Choir rehearsal 
6/12 Fri 3:00pm Book Club meets at K. Gilmore house 
6/13 Sat 8:00am Brotherhood of St. Andrew meets 
  9:30am Caring for Caregivers Group meets in Parish House 
  12:00pm Set up for Parish House for DoK 
  5:00pm Joint Foyer Dinner in MCS building 
Coming up:   
6/14 Sun 9:30am Last day of Sunday School 
  10:45am Appreciation Brunch in MCS building 
  11:15am Installation of DoK/reception in Parish House 
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Please remember in prayer 
Parishioners: 

 Friends & Family:                          

Patrick Donoghue 
Michael Morena 
Anna O’Connor 
Patrick Hudson 
B.J. Hatfield 
Ames Parsons 
Steve Weno 
Mark Simunek 
Dorothy Reinecke 
Elizabeth Kastanias 
Jennifer Pierno 
Anna Liscia 
Vera Lewis 
Monica Rodriguez 
John Rampone 
Heather Magnotta 
Dennis O’Neill 
Brice Donnelly 
Glenn Thomas 
Nicholas 
Tommy Carroll 
Cathy Miller 
Patricia Bush 
Charlie Rampone 
Terry Terracciano 
Chet Bharat 
Donna 
Diana Cierski 
Peter Panousis 

Adam Hurewitz 
Brian Groth 
Irene Gwinnett 
Al Harding 
Barbara Wood 
Joan Hatfield 
Joan Neuls 
Thelma Hall 
Stacey Kelly 

Christian Aversano 
Theresa Williams 
Andrew Visconti 
Gene Free 
Reg Burton 
Greta Holm 
Don Dubowski 
Chuck Glasser 
Daniel Kelly 

Thomas Colleary 
Jean Soderstrom 
Karl Soderstrom 
Tim Specht 
Laurie Groth 
Pat Calone 
Jim Grundhoffer 
Greg Griesel 
John Leibold 

 
 

Benjamin Greenfield 
Maria Taliento 
Jane Impellizzeri 
Christopher Huckstadt 
Barbara Meyer 
Anthony Mennella 
Paula 
Richie 
Jean Rapp 
Erik Johansen 
Lauren Mullen 
Amanda Ruiz 
Aunt Elsie 
Tracey 
Janet Brown 
Baby Tyler 
Baby Bryce 
Lorraine Bytnar 
Jonathon Hicks 
Richard Cerny 
John Evans 
Fran Gargiula 
Bob Hilbert 
Gerry Paul 
Jennifer & Ryan 
Maryann Conti 
Rich 
Oksana 
Anne & Nate Ungarean 
Jordan Hilbert 

Bill & Marilyn Nicholls 
Fern Peterson 
Carl Schultze 
Ditas Alcala-Reed 
Rose 
Sean Barile 
Michele 
Lance 
Bonnie 
Ed 
Lelia 
Camille 
Bill 
Andrew Davis 
Madeline 
Stephen 
Katherine Kaiser 
Tom O’Rourke 
Kanae 
June Lang 
Jeanne Marrapodi 
Robert Solnick 
Bill Muffly 
Henry Koenig 
Russell Magnussen 
Delories Graves 
Paul Dores 
Kathy Orta 
Joan 
Stephen Remuzzi 



10 

Altar Flowers 
In thanksgiving for the birth of our first grandchild: 

Isabel Gloria Nimeh 
Given by Mirjana & Ray Ellis 

 
Sanctuary Candle 

Burns in honor of the Blessed Sacrament 
 

Remembrance Fund 
In memory of Joseph Meli, Richard Lang & Ronald Bratone. 

Given by Linda Giles & Tim Shea 
 

 Coffee Hour Hosts:  The Markee family 
Prayer Ministry: Jan Visconti, Chris Muffly 

Food Delivery Volunteer: Mary Wueste 
Counters:  Barbara Russell, Mary Wueste 

Gift Cards:  Patti Dattwyler 
Altar flowers arranged by:  Marcia Seaman 

 Altar Guild: 6/4: Janet Giacomini 

8:00 a.m. 

Eucharistic Minister: Henry Stevenson         2nd Chalice: Cathy Minuse 
Reader/Usher: Peter Baigent                               Acolyte: John Lockhart 
Usher:  Ed Vitale                                   Altar Guild:  Kate G/Charlene S 
 

We thank those who minister at our service today: 

9:30 a.m. 

Eucharistic Minister:  Frank Wieland            2nd Chalice: Hayley Reyes 
Reader/Usher: Dave Elling                Acolyte: Lainey Cash 
Usher: Gillian Winters                            Crucifer: Katrina DiSclafani 
                                                                  Altar Guild:  Pat C/Caroline E  

11:15 a.m. 

EM/Acolyte: Duy Nguyen   
Reader/Usher:  Al Galloway        Altar Guild: Eileen Hazell 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
(deadline for articles are Wednesday by 5:00 pm) 

A Special Welcome to All: 
God himself is with us!  May the Holy Spirit fill 

your hearts to praise the Lord for all the  
                        blessings of his grace today.  

If you are a visitor to Caroline Church, please sign our Guest Book 
in the Vestibule, including your address and telephone number.  
Hearing assisted devices & large print prayer books are available 
each Sunday on the table in the Vestibule.  Please ask the ushers for 
assistance.  We offer ‘Gluten Free’ Communion wafers to those 
who have allergies.  If you would like to receive this at Communion 
time, please speak to one of the Clergy before the service begins.  All 
are welcome to join us for Coffee Hour in the MCS building across 
the back parking lot. The Prayer Team members are available in the 
church after the 9:30 a.m. service this morning.  All requests for prayer are 
kept confidential.  

This Trinity Sunday, Caroline Church welcomes Br. Ivanildo, a priest 
from Little Portion Friary in California and Mount Sinai.  Br. Ivanildo 
worked many years in Brazil with the Spanish community.  He also 
wishes to extend a general invitation to join the brothers at Little Por-
tion Friary, 48 Old Post Road in Mt. Sinai to their farewell thank you 
barbecue celebration on June 14 from 5:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.  The Fri-
ary will be closing on June 30 and the brother’s will be hosting a free 
and casual barbecue to thank the community for all its support and gen-
erosity over the years. Family and friends are welcome to join in the 
fellowship and expression of gratitude for all your support.  Reserva-
tions are required. Please call their guesthouse at 473-0553 or register 
online.  
 
GET YOUR CAR WAHSED TODAY:  The CYC will be holding our 
big car wash fundraiser on TODAY from 7:45am-12:00noon in the 
rear Caroline parking lot. We will also be working with youth and par-
ents from SPC. Last year, this fundraiser raised over a thousand dollars, 
which is pretty remarkable! At the very least it should put a dent (in the 
cost, not the cars of course!) Please drop off your car and keys in with 
us on your way to worship and you'll find it sparkly clean after church. 
All freewill donations will support our youth as they travel to DC in 
July to serve God by serving the homeless. 
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Home Bible Study meets on Monday, June 1st in the upper room of 
the Parish House.  Meeting time is 7:00pm.  Study begins promptly at 
7:30pm.  All are invited to join us.    
 
‘Explore The Word’ Bible Study will meet on Monday, June 1st at 
6:45pm in the MCS building.  We are studying the book of Romans and 
follow the study guide by N.T. Wright.  We meet every other Monday.  
All are invited to join us. 
 
Adult Explorers/Confirmation Class:  All who would like to learn 
more about the Episcopal Church and all adults wishing to be con-
firmed when the bishop visits the Caroline Church on October 4, please 
contact the parish office or Fr. Farrell.  An explorers/confirmation class 
will be offered in late spring, time to be determined.   
 
The Caroline Church Youth Group is participating in the 30 hour fam-
ine on June 6th/7th, an event where the youth fast for 30 hours and 
raise money so that children in impoverished families do not have to go 
hungry. For any youth or adult chaperone who would like to participate, 
please contact: luciabuscemi@hotmail.com.  Please consider sponsor-
ing the CYC by donating at:  
http://youth.worldvision.org/index.cfm?fuseaction=donorDrive. 
team&teamID=9110 

Daughters of the King:  Over a year ago a group of women from Car-
oline Church began a study to learn about The Order of the Daughters 
of the King and discern whether we felt called to become members of 
the Daughters of the King.  The Daughters of the King provides an op-
portunity to grow in our love and knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ 
while serving in our church and community. Through vows of prayer 
and service, the Order brings us together to help each other take that 
closer walk with God. 
 
After a year of study and discernment we have together decided to be-
come the St. Teresa of Avila chapter at Caroline Church. 
 
On Sunday June 14 at our 11:15 service our chapter will be instituted 
and a service of admission of members will take place. We welcome 
your presence and support during that service.  The new members will 
be Chris Muffly, Claire Mis, Ginny Apmann and Maritza Groth. 
 
It is our hope and prayer that others may be led to join us in the future 
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Don’t Forget…….Buy Gift Cards for 
Stop & Shop / King Kullen / Wild by Nature 

 

During refreshments on Sunday or at the church office during the week! 
 

Parishioners buy a $ 50 gift card, 
spend $50 @ store of choice 

Store gives CAROLINE  $$$$ 

STEWARDSHIP 
 

Make a Commitment to Stewardship 
 
The Stewardship Committee invites all parishioners to reduce their car-
bon footprint by making a concerted effort to Drive-Less on Sundays.  
Consider walking to church or carpooling with a neighbor.  Ride a bike 
or simply try to organize your errands into one driving trip rather than 
many trips.   
 

Ministry Highlights 
 
The Stewardship Committee would like to highlight the ministry work 
of Chris and Linda Haring in caring for the gardens of Caroline Church.  
Chris and Linda certainly have a green thumb and a creative talent for 
planting beautiful blooming flowers and plants.  Please join us in ex-
tending a special thank you for their dedicated stewardship to the Caro-
line Church grounds on Sunday June 21st at the 8:00 service.  
 

Kids Movie Night at Caroline Church 
 
Parents and children are invited to join us for a viewing of the movie 
The Lorax: a wonderful story with environmental implications Satur-
day June 20th at 7:30 pm at the MCS building. 
 

Adult Educational Lecture 
 
Join us for an informative lecture on Sustainable Gardening and Com-
posting presented by Jim Docherty of Docherty Tree Experts/Clovis 
Axion Inc. Tuesday June 30th at 7:00 at the MCS building. 
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    June Birthdays 
 
6/01 Don Muffly 
6/03 June Athanasian 
 Jeffrey Homire 
 Karen O’Dell 
6/04 Vanessa Taranto 
 Allegra Fils-Aimee 
 Jennifer Staniloff 
6/06 Craig Blanchard 
 Joan Richter 
  Paige Steffens 
6/08 Karl Soderstrom 
 Evangeline Garrett 
6/09 Andrew Scott 
6/10 Carole Harvey 
 Brendan Anderson 
6/11 Thelma Hall 
 Linda Morse 
 Virginia Cash 

Second-Saturday Poetry Reading, June 13:  On Saturday, June 13 
(11:00am to 1:00pm), the Second-Saturday poetry series will be return-
ing to All Souls’ Church for the second time.  The readings will be 
hosted by Pramila Venkateswaran (Poet Laureate of Suffolk County for 
the last two years), with assistants Rosie Wiesner and All Souls’ mem-
ber Kathy Donnelly.  Jay Jii will provide a musical interlude after inter-
mission.  Featured poets are Philip Asaph and Mindy Kronenberg. An 
open-reading will follow the intermission; all are welcome to read their 
own work or that of another. Please bring a can of food to donate if you 
want to help feed the poor in our area.  “Lend a hand. Bring a can.”   
 
Saturday’s At Six Concert, June 27: The Stony Brook Chamber En-
semble will present a brass chamber music concert. It will include Brass 
Quintets, trios, and duos including trumpets, horns, and trombone, at 
All Souls’ Church in Stony Brook Village (61 Main St).  Please join us 
for a free (donations accepted) memorable night of music and fellow-
ship.  The program will begin promptly at 6:00pm.  Please bring a can 
of food to donate if you want to help feed the poor in our area.  “Lend a 
hand. Bring a can.”  For more information, please call 655-7798. 

 Russell Winters 
 Brian Shane 
 Amelia Callahan 
6/12 Megan Staudenraus 
 Lucia Buscemi 
6/13 Barbara Wood 
 Lydia Cierski 
 Callie Klasek 
6/14 Susan Knapp 
6/15 Alex Morse 
6/16 Frank Fallace 
 Stanley Klasek IV 
 Matthew Postiglione 
6/19 Sean Russell 
 Kristen Bence 
 Emma Johnson 
6/20 Elizabeth Granger 
 Paige Sigona 
6/21 Gregory Coutros 
6/22 Hank Tilden, Jr. 
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Graduation Time 
God our Father, you see your children growing up in an unsteady and 
confusing world: Show them that your ways give more life than the ways 

of the world, and that following you is better than chasing after self-ish goals. Help them 
to face the challenges of life with your steady hand and use the opportunities that are 
before them as building blocks for a new journey. Give them strength to hold their faith 
in you, and to keep alive their joy in your creation; though Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 
 
One of the prayers for youth in our Book of Common Prayer also speaks 
of children “growing up in an unsteady and confusing world” (page 
829). The challenges faced by every high school, college, and postgradu-
ate student are enormous. 
 
Student  Graduating From/with Going for/to:  
John Lockhart Ward Melville H.S. Villanova University's School  
                 of Engineering 
Joseph DiSclafani   Centereach H.S. Suffolk Community College 
Nancy O’Neill’s grandchildren: 
Georgiana O’Neill Suffolk Community College Honors  
           SUNY Purchase, Westchester NY 
Andrew Wehnke (O’Neill)   Rocky Point H.S.    
                        SUNY Purchase, Westchester NY 
Chris Callahan:  Stony Brook University   With a Master's in Social Work 
Susan Winters: University of Guelph, Ontario with a degree in Geogra-
phy, summer internship in North Dakota, then finding full time employ-
ment.  

Caroline Book Club:  The book:  History of Henry Esmond, Esquire 
Author: William Thackery; Date: Friday, June 12th, at 3:00p.m.   
Location: Home of Kate Gilmore, 316 Oakwood Drive, Pt. Jefferson, 
NY.    Any questions?  Call  Karl Soderstrom at 751-7234.  All are invit-
ed to join us. 
 
Caring for the Caregiver Support Group meets every second and fourth 
Saturday of the month from 9:30 – 11:00 AM in the Parish House.  
There is no cost for participating and the group being non-sectarian, non-
denominational and not disease specific is open to all caregivers in our 
community. We will be meeting on June 13th 
 
The Joint Foyer Dinner will be held on Saturday, June 13th at 5:00pm 
in the MCS building.  All parishioners are invited to join us.  Please con-
tact Mirjana Ellis at 689-2627 if you are interested in attending. 
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Save the Date! 
A Visit from Canon Paul  

June 28th   
   
Canon Richard Visconti has invited our Rector Emeri-
tus, Cannon Paul F. Wancura, to Caroline Church in 
honor of his 85th birthday.  Canon Paul will participate 
in both Services and give the sermon on June 28th.  A 
celebratory luncheon  (cash bar) will be held at the 
Stony Brook Yacht Club from 12:30 -3:30pm.  
  
Please RSVP no later than June 1st if you plan to at-
tend.  Make your check for $40 payable to Caroline 
Church.  
 
All parishioners and friends of Canon Paul are invited 
to join us as we honor him with love and gratitude for 
his service to our church! 

Fill out this form and mail to either: 
 
Bonnie Rampone, 25 Bell Circle, Port Jefferson, N.Y. 
11777                                or  
Lory Lockerbie, 23 Emily Way, Setauket, N.Y., 
11733.   
 
__ I/We will attend the luncheon at the Stony Brook 
Yacht Club on Sunday, June 28th, 12:30-3:30pm.  
 
Name(s) of people attending: 
 

___________________________________________ 
 
___________________________________________  
 
Number of people attending: ______  
 
A check in the amount of $40 per person made paya-
ble to: Caroline Church is enclosed. 
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Stewards of the Environment 
 
As stewards of the environment, we would like to begin collecting de-
posit bottles with the proceeds to benefit the Youth Group’s 30-Hour 
Famine project.  Please bring clean bottles to the receptacles located 
behind the barn. 
 
Thank you, The Stewardship Committee 

 

Upcoming Church School Events 
 
We have our 5th grade class finishing their studies for their Holy Com-
munion. Upcoming Important dates and activities for them went home 
as a letter for our 6 students making their First Holy Communion:  
 
June 5th – Students will be receive an Instructed Eucharist with a First 
Holy Communion day rehearsal, then we will be making Holy Com-
munion bread and finishing the night with pizza. 
 
June 7th – will be the Celebration of First Holy Communion, arrival for 
students will be 8:45 a.m. 
 
June 14th – Closing of Church School, Teacher and Student Awards 
Day, Graduate Recognition Day and Coffee Hour Brunch. 


